NCSTS Conference – Niagara Falls, NY
6/7/22

· Treasurer Update: 
· Balance has not changed because of COVID. The balance before providing breakfast the day of the UCR Board Meeting was $26,337.34.
· Consumer Protection & Household Goods:
· Bill Debord has been in contact with the Mover’s Association. He will contact them to participate in the 2023 NCSTS Conference. The industry has voiced frustration with carriers not compliant with UCR; they want states to increase enforcement and registration compliance.
· Site Selections for Upcoming Meetings:
· UCR Board Members discussed possible locations. The NCSTS will piggyback with UCR for future meetings/conferences. The 2023 NCSTS Conferences is possibly set for April 11, 2023.
· Transportation Network Companies (TNC):
· COVID caused issues for TNCs, both during the start of COVID and then as restrictions loosened. It was suggested that a TNC representative attend the 2023 NCSTS Conference. 
· Non-Emergency Medical Transportation (NEMT) and the proper regulation was discussed. For a future NCSTS Conference, it was suggested a person who can educate us on NEMT would be a good presentation idea. For this presentation/discussion, the following programs and companies were brought up for contact: Medicaid, Logisticare, MTM, if we are in North Carolina, a North Carolina-based NEMT agency/company.
· It was discussed that we use the FARs Audit email group to ask each state how they regulate NEMT.
· New NCSTS Officers were appointed:
· President – Luke Bentley
· Vice President – Abe Droste
· Secretary – Eric Belford
· Treasurer – Carol Fallin
· New Business:
· A presentation of plaques to the last two NCSTS Presidents, Suzanna Stillwell and Crystal Stevens.
· An updated contact list for NCSTS Officers and Executive Committee is needed.
· Future NCSTS Meetings: Tentatively April 11, 2023, in Asheville, NC. We are waiting confirmation and approval from UCR for this date and location. NCSTS needs to let UCR know our needs for attendance/room size and any other necessities. NCSTS should plan to have an Executive Committee Meeting around December 6 or 7 at the UCR Board Meeting in Savannah, GA. This meeting would be used to discuss and plan the April 2023 NCSTS Conference. Suggested topics for upcoming meetings were Household Goods, NEMT, Truckers Against Trafficking, State Inspection Software, End of Point Delivery (drone/aerial delivery, autonomous motor vehicles), electronic bills of lading, Level A electronic inspections, Pre-Pass/Smartview 360/Weigh In Motion systems. It was also discussed looking into incorporating the NCSTS and strengthening our ties with UCR
· Constitution & Policy: Improvements to the NCSTS Constitution and Policy were suggested to improve the format online visually and to have a clickable table of contents. We need to make sure these changes are legal before going through with them. There was discussion about possibly requiring states to pay yearly dues to NCSTS.
· Vacancies: There are currently 6 vacancies on the Executive Committee. 2 individuals are interested in joining. A nomination committee at the December meeting can be held for new members.
· Meeting adjourned. 
